Village of Bentleyville

UTILITIES MINUTES
January 16, 2019
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Residents:
Rachel Medhurst and Tim Moran
Summary:

Residents of Chagrin Valley Trails reported complaints regarding increases to already high
water/sewer bills. After conversation with Village Engineer Jeff Filarski and additional research,
it was concluded there is little Bentleyville can do to combat such utility rates charged by
Chagrin Fall. Chagrin Falls services numerous communities, beyond Chagrin Valley Trails
and/or Bentleyville. Some of the additional communities reportedly include Chagrin Falls
Township, Moreland Hills and South Russell.

The recent increases impacted all users of such services. Bentleyville residents, like all non-
Chagrin Falls village residents, pay a 25-percent premium for their water and sewage. This year,
costs for all users increased by 5 percent, which Chagrin Falls Village Council voted by
ordinance in 2016. Additionally, non-Chagrin Falls Village residents saw an increased meter
charge, due to new digital meter readers.

More than 100 homes in Bentleyville, including those in the Chagrin Valley Trails, receive water
and sewer services from the Chagrin Falls. They must receive both services from Chagrin Falls
and cannot choose only one. Other Bentleyville residents receive water service from the
Cleveland Division of Water and sewage service from the city of Solon. Specific to Chagrin
Valley Trails, the decision to use Chagrin Falls for water and sewer was made by developers of
the neighborhood. According to the Village Engineer, the cost to connect Chagrin Valley Trails
to Cleveland water and Solon sewer would likely cost far more and is not feasible.

Utilities appreciated the community involvement and attendance at the meeting. Utilities also
provided general recommendations to assure that people are not wasting water given the already
high rates, and such standard measures include but are not limited to assuring that toilets are not
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VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO
PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE
2020 MEETING
10:00 AM BENTLEYVILLE VILLAGE HALL

MINUTES

ATTENDEES
e Kathleen Hale
e Kathleen Esposito
e Bonnie Borman
e Ken Kvacek
e Chief Gabe Barone joined the meeting in process

CALLED TO ORDER 10:05

REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES;

SERVICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Due to Lake Effect snow and being short-staffed, the Service Director was not in attendance,
because he was plowing snow. The Committee commended the Service Department for taking
down and storing the Village Holiday ornaments.

NEW BUSINESS

e Ken Kvacek suggested that we explore a “pole drop” electrical connection, to add extra
convenience and accessibility for future Holiday lighting. The llluminating Company
should be contacted, perhaps through the Utilities Committee. Other areas that might
benefit are Daffodil Hill and the crabapple trees lining Solon Road from Quarry Rock to
Daffodil Hill. Kathleen Hale will discuss with the Utilities.

e Kathleen Hale suggested setting up a Bentleyville Neighbors Facebook page, along the
lines of Chagrin Block Club or Chagrin Valley Trails Facebook, to foster resident
communication.

e Ken Kvacek tells us that there may be three Eagle Scout projects in the pipe for 2020,
and invited the Committee to think of what projects we would like to pursue, and
prioritize them.

e Kathleen Esposito will rough out a Parks Calendar for 2020. We will probably have one
concert in the Park in the summer. And yoga is planned for the summer of 2020, from
the middle of June through the middle of August, on Tuesdays. Bocce will be scheduled
as well.



